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       The Northeast Catholic Alumni Memorial 
Scholarship Fund was established  on  April 30th, 
1968, and has been providing tuition assis-
tance/grants to our alumni members and their 
families to attend Catholic grammar schools, high 
schools and colleges.  Originally, the scholarship 
fund was aimed at graduating seniors  from North 
Catholic to attend Allentown College of St. Fran-
cis de Sales now De Sales University.
     Leonard F. (Lenny) Knobbs, `53 died in 
December 2020 at the height of the COVID-19 
pandemic.  Len was involved in early talks about 
forming the Scholarship Fund.  Once established, 
Len shepherd the Scholarship Fund until his 
death.  The Alumni Scholarship Fund is, and will 
always be, Len’s Legacy.
     By now most of you know the story. And you 
also know due to all of the changes dealing with 
the closing of our Alma Mater, the entire land-
scape of Catholic Education within our region is 
almost unrecognizable. Starting as scholarships 
for graduating seniors of North Catholic to attend 
college it has morphed into a large scale fund 
raising campaign  to try and save our school, to 
underwrite deficients for our school to once again 
expand grants to grade schools, high schools and 
colleges. At the same time, the fund opened 
grants not only to sons and daughters, but grand-
children of dues paying alumni.
     Through the years the Trustees have 
addressed many of these changes to better meet 
the needs of our alumni and families by expand-
ing the funds awarded from $500 per year to 
$500,000 per year. Also, increasing  not only the 
amount of each grant but the number of grants. 
Fueled by the generosity of our alumni  and 
friends, the Trustees acknowledged  the necessi-
ty to revise and adjust the support needed to  
assist our alumni families in providing a Catholic 
education for this and the next generation.

Please distribute as follows:
$ _____________ to the Northeast Catholic Alumni Memorial 
Scholarship Fund, Inc. to help underwrite grade school/high 
school/college - school tuition for children, grandchildren and 
now great-grandchildren of dues paying alumni members.

$______________ to the Oblates of St. Francis deSales to
Perpetuate Salesian ideals for future generations.

Name ______________________________ Class ID#________
Make check payable to FALCONWAY
Mail to : FALCONWAY c/o N.E.C. Alumni Assoc. Inc.
P.O. Box 7005,    Philadelphia, PA 19149-0005

President’s Inner Circle
Platinum - $5,001 and over
Gold - $$1,001 to $5,000
Silver - $501 to $1,000
Friends of Falconway

Falcon Roost - $101 to $500
Red & White Club - $26 to $100
Falcon Booster - up to $25.00

My contribution to Falconway is:
$___________

Check out this new movie Philly Christmas 
coming this Christmas in theaters. It is a story 
about a teenager from Philly, whose father is a 
disabled Vietnam veteran and a North Catholic 
graduate.  A heartwarming story with many 
familiar sites if you are from Philadelphia. 
Written and Produced by Mike Walsh from the 
North Catholic class of 1967 and originally 
from Holy Innocents parish. Mike owns 
PhillyBornFilms. Scan the QR code in this ad.
 

R

Donations made between June and October 2022

Gold Members
$1,001 to $5,000

Samuel A. Morton, `67

Silver Members
$501 to $1,000

Capt. John Bitto Memorial Fund. In memory of John C. Stangler, `70
Christopher & Kathleen Sears. In Memory of John F. Wischum, `46

Charles & Catharina Forrest. In memory of Robert J. McCullough, `65
Spafford E. Hines, `45
Richard W. Bader. `50
Richard J. Bayer, `51

Thomas J Kardish , `51
Rev. Msgr. Richard T. Bolger, `55

John R. Convery, `56
Louis F. Miller, `56, In memory of Rita Miller

Martin J. Maddaloni, `57
James M. Cirillo, `64
James E. Perry, `76

2022 PRESIDENT’S INNER CIRCLE

       In conjunction with the kick-off of the 2023 
FALCONWAY XXXV, drive, we are excited to 
announce the latest enhancements to the 
Scholarship Fund.  The Trustees are confident 
that these enhancements will help more alumni 
families and provide greater opportunities for 
children and young adults to experience Catho-
lic based education in our service areas.
     Starting with scholarship applications and 
grants for 2023 school year (starting in Septem-
ber of 2023), the scholarship fund will now offer 
scholarships/grants to children, grandchildren 
and now great-grandchildren of dues paying 
members of the Northeast Catholic Alumni 
Association.
 Furthermore, starting for students 
entering 6th grade, high school and college in 
September 2023 these grants will include ALL 
Catholic schools, such as Private Catholic 
elementary, high schools and Universities.  
Also included are Regional Catholic 
schools and Independent Catholic Mission 
schools in the Archdiocese of Philadelphia, 
and dioceses of Camden and Trenton. 
 The number of scholarships/grants will 
remain the same as well as the amounts of 
each grant. Once again the Memorial Scholar-
ship Fund offers $500,000 in tuition assistance 
and will continue to do so as long as we can 
continue to count on our alumni and friends to 
support this effort. 
 Look for the FALCONWAY XXXV #35
brochure and mailing in your mailbox soon. 
    You can visit our NEW webiste and 
download a scholarship application now.
 
      

The doors 
have opened 

a little wider for
Alumni Children,

Grandchildren and 
now 

Great-Grandchildren
Also more 

Catholic Institutions 
of Learning qualify

FALCONWAY
XXXV

N o r t he a s t  Ca t ho l i c  
A l u m n i  A s s o c i a t i o n ,  

I n c .

Introducing the New Memorial
Scholarship Fund for 2023

northcatholicalumni.org

WHEN: Sunday, November 20, 2022

WHERE: Red Rooster Inn

 7960 Dungan Road (1/2 block south

 of Rhawn St.), Philadelphia, PA 19111

TIME: 1 to 5 PM

COST: $45 per ticket

Contact the Alumni Office for tickets
             
              necathalum@aol.com

TURKEY BOWL BEEF & BEER

Lucky 12 2022 Winners
Week# Date # No. of Name   Amount
   Winners 
1 - 5/10/2022 -#6789   1 Mike McGerry, `65      $1,000.00
2 - 5/17/2022  #3543  1 Mike Shearer, `66 $1,000.00
3 - 5/24/2022  #1100 1 Ray Helmuth, `59 $1,000.00 
4 - 5/31/2022 #1140 3 Joe Patton, `59  $333.33
    John Nowack, `61 $333.33
    Jeff Brown, `79 $333.34
5 - 6/7/2022  #0291 2 Harry Burkhart, `63 $500.00
    Nich Troiano, `66 $500.00
6 - 6/14/2022 #2381 3 John Golden, `62 $333.33   
    Joe Strauch, `69 $333.33
    Conor Boylan, `09 $333.34
7 - 6/21/2022 #0839 1 Jim Mullan, `57 $1,000.00
8 - 6/28/2022  #3427 1 Jim Riffe, `63  $1,000.00
9 - 7/5/2022    #3280 2 Jim Tanghe, `72 $500.00
    Joe Mikos, `75  $500.00
10 - 7/11/2022 #9162 2 Bill Sippel, `55  $500.00
    Charles Flemming, ̀ 87 $500.00
11 - 7/18/2022 #5259 1 Pete Schnatz, `79 $1,000.00
12 - 7/25/2022 #8946 1  Sam Morton, `67 $12,000.00
Sellers Prize     Ed Worff, `61  $1,000.00
             Total Prizes $24,000
.
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NC Alumni Associa�on Website Gets a Faceli� 

The Northeast Catholic Alumni Associa�on has had a website for nearly 20 years.  While this website has 
provided valuable informa�on for the Associa�on over the years, it has been in desperate need of an 
upgrade for quite some �me.  With the help of some of our more technically able alum, we have 
launched an updated site.  This site, while providing all of the informa�on from our old site, now allows 
a more interac�ve experience.  You can now subscribe to the site, which will keep you in the loop with 
all of the Alumni ac�vi�es and informa�on.  When you subscribe, you will receive regular updates via 
email.  This new site now includes a “Contact” page, which allows visitors to contact the Associa�on, 
request informa�on on becoming a class rep, or request a scholarship applica�on.   

But wait!  There’s more.  In the coming months, we will add several new features to the website, 
including the ability to pay annual dues, donate to the Associa�on, and once we have our on-line store 
built, you’ll be able to purchase North Catholic gear directly from the site.  Finally, a project is currently 
in the works to allow visitors to view every North Catholic yearbook directly from their computers. 

Our new website comes with a new address.  You can now find us at www.NorthCatholicAlumni.org.  
You can also find our new Facebook page at www.Facebook.com/NortheastCatholicAlumni, or if you 
would like to join in the discussion, we also manage a public Facebook group at 
www.Facebook.com/groups/NortheastCatholicAlumni.  Please join our Facebook Group and like and 
follow our Facebook page to stay up to date with all of the latest NC Alumni ac�vi�es.  We are all very 
excited by our newly updated on-line presence and hope you will be as well. 

If you have a smart phone, open your camera and scan the image below to go directly to our website.   

 

NC Alumni Association Website Gets a Facelift

1973 Class Reunion:
The class of 1973 is planning their 50th Anniversary
Reunion for next year.
If you are interested in helping please call:
Greg Masi   215-317-4403 or Mike Kaiser 267-495-6190

northcatholicalumni.org
You can email your request to 

necathalum@aol.com
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LATE SOCCER NEWS!! Congratulations to one of our own!!!! 
John McCarthy, `10, who helped LAFC beat the Philadelphia Union and win
the MLS Championship Cup on November 5th.  John, the first goalkeeper to
enter an MLS Cup final as a substitute, is the first to shut-out an opponent
in a penalty shootout.  He was voted the MVP of the MLS cup game.

Please Support Falconway

Remember to
Pay your Dues

 

 

ON BEHALF OF THE ENTIRE
BOARD OF GOVERNORS

&
The 32nd Golf Classic Committee

WE WISH TO THANK
ALL OUR SPONSORS

AND GOLFERS
FOR THEIR CONTINUED

GENEROSITY
AND SUPPORT 

FALCON’S ROOST 
(between $101 and $500) 
 
Helen Bucci 
                In Memory of John C. Stangler, '70 
Diane Knystautas 
               In Memory of Anthony J. Pachucki, '84 
1944 - Joseph J. Drach 
1949 - Patrick J. Boyle 
1951 - Edward M. Koszarek 
1952 - William J. Whalen Jr 
1953 - Peter J. Gibbons, James J. Kelly, Rev. John P. Schmeer 
1954 - Raymond J. Grochowski 
1955 - Frank J. Hirsch 
1957 - Rev. Msgr. Daniel J. McGlynn 
1958 - Mar�n S. Zolnowski 
1959 - Edward R. Alegado 
1962 – Joseph F. Kadlec 
1963 - Edward F. McKenna 
1965 - Michael T. McGerry, Edward R. McKillip 
1967 - Michael D. Casey 
1968 - John J. Bogucki, Robert J. Po�er 
1969 - William J. Bonner 
1970 - Gerard J. Mi�leberger Jr. 
1971 - Dennis J. Nowak, Joseph F. Pilawsky 
1977 - Joseph T. Stangler, 
  

           In Memory of 
 

 1985
 
-
 
Jan R. Kornilow

 1995 -
 -

 Patrick D. Morris
 1996

 
-
 
Ernest Tedesco

 

President, Bob Kensil, Jr. `74

Jim Kelly, Jr. `70

   
Dennis Walsh     Mike Hines

Frank Byrne, `65

George Schwab

Michael Piotrowicz
Joseph Lamb

Vincent McAfee
Bill Woltjen

Bob Ho�man  
         Pat Woods

   
Dennis Pryor  
           Don Woods

Greg Corace
     

    Bill Ho�man

 John Cook
     Charley Corace

         Jim Cirillo

Joe Kozielski
Bill Stringer
Lee Tress

Joe Pilwaski
   Gary Zimmaro
           Ed Ambacher
                 Rich Haurn

Mike Ritchie   
            Greg Czyzewski  
                                        Dan Villanti   
                                  Tom Klingburg  

John Barnes
                       Tom Donnelly
                              
 Bill Barton
                     Dan Szychulski

FALCON’S BOOSTER
(between $1 and $25)
Anonymous
Elizabeth Culley

In Memory of Deacon Stanley M. Zaleski, '61
Mr. & Mrs. John Higgins

In Memory of Deacon Stanley M. Zaleski, '61
Dorothy Kirk

In Memory of Deacon Stanley M. Zaleski, '61
Constance Jablonowski

In Memory of Joseph Jablonowski, '67
Angela Mallon
Kathleen O'Connell

In Memory of Deacon Stanley M. Zaleski, '61
St. Cecilia Senior Citizens

In Memory of Deacon Stanley M. Zaleski, '61
1956 - Andrew J. Betancourt, Gerald W. Spoerl
1958 - Joseph A. Gergo
1959 - Gerard J. Goodman, Gerald P. O'Donnell
1960 - Robert D. Falkowski
1962 - Michael V. Power
1965 - William M. Coneghen, George G. Hanlon

In Memory of Deacon Stanley M. Zaleski, '61,
James P. Hutt

In Memory of Richard '58 and Thomas '67 Hutt
1966 - Vincent Poppa
1967 - James D. Flis
1968 - Thomas G. Murphy, Stephen A. Pascavitch

In Memory of Frank Schmal
William F. Cieslinski
Robert J. Kensil Jr.,
In Memory of Deacon Stanley M. Zaleski, '61

1977-  Robert Santos
1981 - Michael J. W. McBride
1983 - Adam A. Buchter

1984 - William A. Shinkowitz
2000 - Christopher Bray
2009 - Thomas M. Shirk

Joseph J. Laumakis, Jr.,
In Honor of Joseph J. Laumakis, Sr., `52 and
In Memory of John D. Laumakis, `77 
Daniel J. McDevitt

In Memory of Deacon Stanley M. Zaleski, '61

OOPs! We Goofed
In the June 2022 edition of Falconer, we made several errors
in our report of donations to Falconway XXXIV.  We placed
a number of donors with the wrong class or in the wrong category
and misspelled Matthew Tarde’s,`60 name.  Additionally, we
omitted five donors who are included in this edition.  Finally,
we should have noted that John V. Levy’s donation was in 
Memory of his brother, Joseph L. Levy, `59 not John A.

We apologize for our errors and omissions.

Anthony Yamolyk John C. Stangler, '70,

1974 -
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Chaplain’s
Corner

By 
Rev. Neil F. Kilty, OSFS, ‘59

 
     
     I probably told you we have a 
new Provincial - a North guy - Rev. 
John Kolodziej, OSFS - a boy from 
Port Richmond!  His council is com-
posed of Fr. Michael Vannicola 
(assistant), Brother Daniel 
Wisniewski, Rev. Joseph Campel-
lone and Rev. Michael Murray.
    November is traditionally the 
month of the Souls in Purgatory.  St. 
Francis de Sales urged us to pray 
each day for the “three churches of 
Jesus Christ: the triumphant in 
heaven, the militant on earth and 
the Souls in Purgatory”.
       Fr. Brisson says it so simple “We 
are obliged to pray for the dead 
because there are among them 
people who have been our benefac-
tors and who have done good to us 
when they were on earth.  It is our 
duty to help them out by our prayers 
and good works.  Let us pray for 
these souls so that when we will be 
in Purgatory (and we all will be there 
some day) we may not be forgotten 
either”.

G        reetings from Childs! Autumn is 
a beautiful time down here.  We see 
the beauty of God in the changing of 
our foliage and greens.
   Currently we have had some 
COVID problems. So we have been 
in “lock-down” for 2 periods - which 
means ---stay in your room.  We 
miss each other during these times.
       We’ve had some deaths recent-
ly.  In our Toledo province, we lost 
Paul Ruddy, OSFS - 99 years old 
and Robert Schramm - 82 years old. 
Both taught as scholastics at North 
Catholic during the 50’s and 60’s.
      Our sad loss was Albert Gondek, 
OSFS who passed away on August 
16, 2022.  Albert was at North from 
1967 until 1982.  He was a business 
teacher, a class moderator, a 
soccer, basketball & baseball mod-
erator.  He did everything! He later 
went into parish work in North Caro-
lina.  Albert was a wonderful 
confrere.  At Childs he was always 
willing to help out - always happy, a 
very generous man whom we all 
miss!
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O

OBITUARIES
Your Prayers are Requested for the Following Deceased

MAY THEY REST IN PEACE

   nce again I have the honor of 
addressing my fellow Falcons as 
the newly elected President of the 
Northeast Catholic Alumni 
Association as the result of the 
Board of Governors election which 
took place in June 2022.

I have much to be thankful for 
and much to be proud of for all of 
the hard work by our Board 
members and many alumni I have 
encountered since my first election 
as President just prior to the 2020 
COVID lockdown.

We have suffered many untimely 
departuers of valued members of 
our North Catholic family and after 
each loss another Falcon has 
stepped up to take their place in the 
work and mission that the alumni 
has been committed to and 
sustaining for scholarships and 
fraternity. I promise that we will 
continue our good works in the 
spirit and traditions of St. Francis 
de Sales instilled in us through the 
teachings of our Oblate teachers.

Speaking of good works, many 
thanks to all who joined us for our 
32nd Alumni Golf Classic on 
September 27 at North Hills 
Country Club. We had a beautiful 
day for golf and we were blessed by 
the many golfers and sponsors who 
came to support raising money for 
the Memorial Scholarship Fund.  
Thank you all for your continued 
support in this endeavor and we 
thank the staff and golf pro, Jack 
Connelly of North Hills, for making 
sure we all had the best golf 
experience and our compliments to 
the kitchen staff for another great 
dinner served.

For sure no alumni activity 
succeeds without the endless 
hours of support from many board 
members who contribute not only 
their time and money but take care 
of all the little things anyone who 
has ever had to put on an event 
such as this knows there is no 
magic to making it successful. It 
just takes hard work and care which 
seems to be built into our North 
Catholic DNA. 

Special thanks to our golf 
committee members Jack Devine,`69, 
Larry Keefe, `57, Joe Pilawsky, `71, 
John Peteraf, `70 for their hustle 
and dedication to insure we had a 
good turnout and some great 
sponsors. Thanks again Jack 
Devine for providing Dunphy Ford 
as the Hole-In-One car sponsor.

And thank you to our chairman, 
Tom Morgan, `64 and his daugh-
ters, Colleen Moten and Rachel 
Morgan, for making sure their dad 
showed up on time and to the right 
golf course.

James C Garvey, 1945
John H Hinnegan, 1945
Robert F Weinman, 1945
Edward S Wojtowicz, 1946
Joseph G McLean, 1946
William J Derbyshire, 1946
Thomas W Alberts, 1947
Albert A Rauch, 1947
Bernard M McNamee, 1948
Charles J Dobson, 1948
Edward J Deely, Sr., 1949
George A Stromeyer, 1949
George J Schreiber, 1949
Jennie E Salvitti, 1949
Joseph E Quinn, 1949
Joseph H Robideau, 1949
Joseph P Visco, Jr., 1949
Rev Francis X J Smith, 1949
Richard V Camp, 1949
Stanley C Adams, 1949
David J Potter, 1950
Edward F Kiely, 1950
Lawrence B Donahue, 1950
James E Swagzdis, 1951
Thomas J Kardish, MD, 1951
William H Smithers, 1951
William J Gleason, 1951
Henry R Quigley, 1952
Rev John A Finn, OSFS, 1952
Craig W Eiser, 1953
Donald T Cochran, 1953
Thomas J Shanley, 1953
Harry J Connolly, Jr., 1954
Leonard E Dutkiewicz, 1954
Michael P Logan, 1954
Nicholas A Ferrante, 1954
Thomas F Maguire, Jr., 1954
Charles J Militti, 1955
John E Walsh, Jr., 1955
John L Brach, 1955
Richard "Dick" Smith, 1955
Edward M Ducie, 1956
Joseph F Cooper, 1956
William F Coyle, Esq., 1956
Thomas W Gemerek, 1956
Joseph G Lamack, 1956
Ronald W Novalski, 1956
Thomas E Reese, 1957
Thomas P McNamee, 1957
William E Gentry, 1957
Edward M McGowan, 1958
Peter P O'Donnell, 1958
Rev. Albert J Gondek,OSFS-Non Grad
Rev. Daniel G Gambet, OSFS-Non Grad

Stephen J Grimes, 1958
Francis J "Frank" Felice, 1959
John A Dolanski, Jr., 1959
Francis J Sassa, 1959
Robert J Tricoski, 1959
Edmund J Markowski, 1960
Lawrence J Corr, 1960
Robert R Crosson, 1960
Deacon Stanley M Zaleski, 1961
Joseph T Taylor, 1961
Rev Gerard J Mahoney, OSFS, 1961
William D Norton,1961
James R Bertsch, 1962
Joseph W Myers, 1962
Joseph P Rees, 1963
Robert P Costello, 1963
William J Rieger, 1964
Robert E Dobson, 1964
James E McGroarty, 1964
Paul J Ellis, 1965
Robert J McCullough, 1965
Thomas F McBride , 1965
Edward "Ed" Angelini, 1966
James W "Chick" O'Malley, Jr., 1966
Patricia (Milligan) Livewell
     Wife of:
       John J. Livewell, `67
Joseph C Moran, 1967
John E Kropp, 1968
Raymond J Roselli, 1968
Louis J Altimari, 1969
Edward T Farren II, 1969
Andrew J Blaney, 1970
John C Stangler, 1970
Robert J Zawacki, 1970
Michael J Richards, 1971
William V Emery, 1971
Terance P Kennedy, 1972
Margaret "Peggy Ann" Poley 
       Wife of: 
            George M. Poley, 1973
Michael A McMahon, 1974
Anthony J Marchegiano, 1974
Jeffry L Chango, 1975
Robert J Balfe, 1975
Vincent P DiPentino, 1975
Harry J Rafferty, 1977
Stephen M Sipos, 1978
Michael Szatny, 1979
Robert G Corson, 1979
Steven Ciuckis, 1980
Anthony J Pachucki, 1984
Jack M Beardslee, 1993
Joseph F Wiseman, 1996
Michael B Stango, Sr., 1998
Casey E Kandel, 2007
Thomas McNutt-Non Grad

`

HELP WANTED
Part time Bookkeeper

Familiar with Quickbooks 

and Access software 

Light office work and 

flexible hours.

$15 - $20 an hour

Contact Alumni office:

215-543-1051
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             “as time goes by........” (from the movie Casablanca)

By Hank Stahl, `66
(�is article is not meant to be self-serving; just one man’s experiencing as a 
proud alumnus.)
I entered the hallowed halls of North as a junior experiencing my first 
taste of a normal education after 10+ years of special ed.  Born with 
cerebral palsy and needing leg braces and crutches to navigate the real 
world was difficult.  But my thirst for knowledge was not, thanks to an 
incredibly supportive family who knew only one way to survive.....DO 
WHAT YOU CAN!
When I walked into Principal Fr. Edward Corcoran’s office that Septem-
ber day in 1964, my braces squeaked; my crutches rattled and my 
stomach churned.  What am I getting into? How am I going to navigate 
the halls crowded with a thundering herd of students; how can I carry 
my books; not to mention getting to meet and greet a whole new circle 
of friends?  I soon found out what the true Salesian spirit meant.
�ank God for the elevator in the new wing of school.  From there, it 
was easy.  �ey assigned a student (thank you Paul Stendardo) to escort 
me from class to class (leaving five minutes before the bell before the 
masses charged the halls) and the staff for stashing my needed textbooks 
in their respective classroom closets.  And the fathers/mothers associa-
tion for purchasing a second set of books to keep at home.
�ese may seem trivial to some, but for me..... this was utopia!  �e rest
was easy. I knew when guys like Mike Gavaghan constantly would 
“steal” my crutches and jokingly say “What will you do to me:”, I was 
one of them.  I swiftly answered if he didn’t return them I would get 
him in the basketball scorebook (I kept the stats, lol). I remember big 
lineman Jim Hueber rushing over and carrying me from Temple Stadi-
um’s stands in his big arms after another win over Frankford (it was my 
first  piece of journalism I wrote in my 35+ years in the journal-
ism/broadcasting industry). 
My story consists of many memories like these, as I am sure many of 
you have.  �ey closed the doors, but not our memories and what the 
Salesian spirit was, is and will always be about. FABLIO BROTHERS! 

VOICING THE STORY 
by Gerard A. Kosinski, `72

   Wanna get in a good dispute with a Fellow Falcon? Ask him 
who was the last player in Major League Baseball from North. 
Hint: He’s in the Baseball Hall of Fame and has  met JFK, LBJ 
and Fidel Castro in his playing days. 
   Marion John “Marty” Kutyna was born in 1932, grew up in Port 
Richmond attending St. Adalbert’s Parish before graduating 
North in 1950. 
   Marty was signed by the Cardinals in 1953 and became a top 
pitching prospect. He was traded to Cincinnati in 1957 with a 
number of other players for Curt Flood. Marty’s major league 
stops took him to Kansas City and Washington posting a 4 year 
record of 14-16 with a 3.88 ERA. He was mainly used out of the 
bullpen and was noted for his rubber arm which made him 
always available.
     Marty continued his career with the semipro Magnolia-
Bridesburg team in the Pen Del League along with a number of 
years as the Phillies batting practice pitcher. He never made 
more than  $13,000 a year as a player. Today, with his penchant 
for always being available and eating up innings, he would 
easily command several million dollars.
   Why is Marty in the Hall of Fame? He caught the 1962 
Opening Day pitch from JFK as a member of the Washington 
Senators. The event is memorialized in a display at 
Cooperstown.
   Marty retired to Delray Beach, Florida, where he will turn 90 
this year, continuing to Voice The Story. Fablio! 

RED & WHITE
(between $26 and $100)

Anonymous
  In Memory of Sgt. Joseph Farrell, USMC, '04
Linda Byrnes
  In Memory of John C. Stangler, '70
Nicole LaBre
  In Memory of Sgt. Joseph Farrell, USMC, '04
Marina Bay Condominium Associa�on
  In Memory of Robert J. McCullough, '65
Ryan J. McGinnis
  In Memory of William J. Eder, '04
Mrs. M. N. Noel
  In Memory Mathias N. Noel, '46
Regina Marie Parissi
  In Memory of Anthony J. Pachucki, '84
Polish American Heritage Associa�on
  In Memory of Deacon Stanley M. Zaleski, '61
Julie Wright
  In Memory of John C. Stangler, '70
1948 - Francis J. Mannion
1949 - Ma�hew J Perna, Joseph B Strybuc
1950 - William F Cieslinski
  In Memory of John C. Stangler, '70
1953 - John F. Hilferty Jr
1954 - Richard V. Ciecka, John J. Grady, Eugene E. J. Maier, 
Rev. Daniel P. McLaughlin
1955 - Thomas D. Carmody, Frederick J. Eberle, Albert P. Miku�s Jr.
1956 - John F. Bannon, James F. Florian, William J. Friend, 
William H. James, Stephen J McDonnell, John J. McKeough
1959 - Gerald J. Davis, Ivan A. Juric, John M. Morocco
1960 - Richard M. Gordon,
Gerald F. Grover
  In Memory of Charles V. Grover, '57
1961 - Joseph M. Gabor
  In Memory of Robert J. McCullough, '65
Thomas S Kopczynski, James F. O'Connor,
Edward S. Worff
  In Memory of Bro. William Worff, OSFS, '66
1963 - Joseph P. Dorsey, James E. Dugan, James J. Moule,  

Mar�n A. Richards
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-

 
  ,  

1972 - Casimir M. Petrowski 
1973 - Stephen C. Corrigan 
1974 - Robert J. Kensil Jr., 
  In Memory of John C. Stangler, '70 
John A. Morrow Jr. 
1975 - John A. Fiocco, 
Peter J. McLinden 
  In Memory of John C. Stangler, '70 
1976 - Joseph J. Bachman 
1979 - Thomas R. Bonk  
1980 - John Zalot  
1981 - James Stangler 
  In Memory of John C. Stangler, '70 
1982 - Michael A. Ferris 
1984 - Edward W. Cahill 
1985 - Vincent M. Kopczynski 
1986 - Eric J. Anderson, Brian F. Dolan 
1990 - Kenneth A. Lux  
1991 - Mar�n J. Gargiule II 
1996 - Michele A. Vella 
2000 - Norman T. Kaznica 

    I am most happy when I read 
about our North guys doing good in 
society.  A gentleman named 
John Joseph Kelly settled in Alaska 
and led a very interesting life before 
and after he moved there (read 
about John in the June 2022 issue 
of the Falconer). “No Limit Gym” 
owner Sean Thompson and his 
friend, a North grad, John Adamski 
came up with a novel idea on fund 
raising for his sister-in-law who is 
battling breast cancer. Sean and 
John, along with another member 
of Sean’s gym will be running 100 
miles in 24 hours to raise money to 
fight breast cancer.
Denny Seddon, `67 and Jerry 
Brindisi, `74 have been coaching 
basketball and soccer for quite a 
few years at Roman High School.  
Ask anyone who coaches what kind 
of hours go into it and you’ll see 
what I mean. Jerry just received a 
coaching honor in Philadelphia and 
Denny already received more than 
a few honors through the years.  
John Friskey, a soccer player from 
Northeast Catholic is being 
inducted into the S.E. PA Soccer 
Hall of Fame.  Another standout is 
Jerry Tarde, `74 who is the 
editor-in-chief of Golf Digest 
magazine. I might not read about 
Jerry but read the many great 
articles he has written through the 
years including the one about an 
honorable Japanese caddy bowing 
to the golf course at Augusta while 
no one was watching after his 
golfer won at the Master’s.
  I am barely touching the surface 
about the many classmates who 
have succeeded in life after leaving 
North Catholic.  Sadly I am seeing  
more than a few obituaries as I read 
through each edition of the 
Falconer. I believe God has other 
plans for us so make your time 
count.
   In the meantime send me any 
articles or information and I will see 
if we can get them on our New 
website: northcatholicalumni. org or
email us at necathalum@aol.com

continues_
RED & WHITE
(between $26 and $100)

1969 - Paul J. Duddy 
1970 - James P Dougherty,  
Robert F. Sadowniczak, Walter M. Stuchko  

Please keep class representative
Ed Jaskowiak, `66 and
Fr. Neal Kilty, OSFS `59
in your prayers.
St. Francis de Sales pray for them. 

Due to crisis in Haiti with crime, lack of  food, water and
fuel, Fr. Tom Hagan, an Oblate of St. Francis de Sales, is in
deperate need of funds to provide food and clean drinking
water to people he supports in the mission. Any contribution
will help him in his mission.  You can donate on the website
HANDSTOGETHER.ORG. �e funds go to the mission.

CHRISTMAS GIFTS FOR 
YOUR FAVORITE FALCON
Alumni Christmas Shop Hours

12/3 ~ 12/10 ~ 12/17
Saturdays 11:00 to 4:00 

1964 - Leonard Colfer, Anthony F. DiStefano, George F Kientzy,
Leo V. DeP. Merrigan
1965 Edward J. Guenkel, Thomas J. Montvydas, Thomas A. Razzano
1966 - Dennis J. Boyce, Pasquale F. Coniglio, Thomas J. Dougherty,
1967 - Ronald J. Whelan
1968 - Christopher J. Blazic

Martin A. Richards


